
 
FLORIDA DEPARTMENT of 

MEMORANDUM          ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION 
 
 

CENTRAL DISTRICT 
 

 
 
 
 
TO: Fred Wick (Fred.Wick@dep.state.fl.us)   OCD-SW-08-0131 
 Financial Coordinator 
 Solid Waste Section 
 MS-4565 
  Division of Waste Management 
 
FROM:  F. Thomas Lubozynski, P.E. 
 Waste Program Administrator 
 
DATE:  March 18, 2008  
 
SUBJECT: Orange County – SW 
 Taft Recycling Inc. (MRF and Transfer Station) 
 Permit # S04-0173968-006  
 WACS # 87104 
              Review of Financial Assurance Cost Estimate Form 
______________________________________________________________     
 
We have reviewed the closure cost estimates dated February 7, 2008 and received on February 14, 2008 
for the facility referenced above.    The estimate used the 2008 inflation adjustment factor of 1.03.  The 
Central District accepts it as adequate for the site at this time.   
 
 A copy of the Financial Cost Estimate Form is available in the Central District files and in Oculus.  
 
Please feel free to contact me if you need any additional information. 
 
 
FTL/gnd 
 
cc:  Frank Hornbrook, FDEP, Tallahassee, MS-4565 (Frank.Hornbrook@dep.state.fl.us)  
 
 
 
 


